

October 15, 2019

The Honorable Angus King United States Senate 133 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator King:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Angus King

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Joe Manchin United States Senate 306 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Manchin:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Joe Manchin

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.



October 15, 2019

The Honorable John Cornyn United States Senate 517 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Cornyn:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable John Cornyn

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely,



October 15, 2019

The Honorable John Hoeven United States Senate 338 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Hoeven:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable John Hoeven

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely.



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Kevin Cramer United States Senate B240C Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Cramer:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Kevin Cramer

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely.



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Lisa Murkowski United States Senate 522 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Murkowski:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Lisa Murkowski

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely,



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Martin Heinrich United States Senate 303 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Heinrich:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Martin Heinrich

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Michael Bennet United States Senate 261 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Bennet:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Michael Bennet

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely,

Ajit V. Pai



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Ron Wyden United States Senate 221 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Wyden:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Ron Wyden

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely.



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Shelley Moore Capito United States Senate 172 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Capito:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Shelley Moore Capito

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely.



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Sherrod Brown United States Senate 713 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Brown:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Sherrod Brown

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely.



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Tammy Baldwin United States Senate 709 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Baldwin

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Tammy Baldwin

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely



October 15, 2019

The Honorable Tom Udall United States Senate 531 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Udall:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Commission's efforts to strengthen the Rural Health Care (RHC) Program and improve access to telehealth in rural America. As the son of two doctors in rural Kansas, I understand the critical role that broadband plays in providing patients in rural areas with high-quality health care services. And as Chairman, I've seen the potential of telemedicine firsthand, from a Veterans Affairs facility in rural Lecanto, Florida to Hermiston, Oregon, where local health care providers are making a real impact on rural communities.

The RHC Program helps health care providers afford the connectivity that they need to better serve patients. We have taken several steps to extend the program's impact to those who may not otherwise have access to high-quality health care. For instance, we adopted the first increase to the program's budget in a generation. Specifically, in a June 2018 Order, the Commission increased the annual RHC Program funding cap by 43%, to \$571 million, starting with FY 2017; adjusted the RHC Program funding cap for inflation, starting in FY 2018; and established a process to carry-forward unused funds from past funding years for use in future funding years. Thanks to these measures, all supported services provided to rural health care providers in the Rural Health Care Program in FY 2018 were fully funded.

Page 2—The Honorable Tom Udall

Program and ensure that all applicants receive complete and timely information to help inform their decisions regarding eligible services and purchases. The Commission is confident that these much-needed reforms will enable more rural Americans to benefit from telemedicine and telehealth services and will ensure more fiscally responsible administration of the RHC program.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.